

THE EPISCOPAL CHURCH OF THE ASCENSION Making Christ Known by our Love for All



Fourth Sunday after the Epiphany | January 28th, 2024

Continuing TODAY! | Sunday Adult Forum Series | Finding God in the Margins

Join us for a series of Sundays featuring different topics and speakers as we look for God in the margins of our world. We meet at 9:30am in the Sunshine Room (unless otherwise noted).

- Sunday, January 28th | Court Appointed Special Advocate (CASA) with Kelly Burke
- Sunday, February 4th | Reflecting on the Holocaust with Kelly Sorrell

Upcoming Events

Pier 23 Tacos & Trivia | February 6th

Pier 23 will be meeting on Tuesday, February 6th at Ghost Train Brewing for Taco & Trivia Night from 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm. Contact emilycollette@ascensionepiscopal.org to RSVP!

Pier 60 Mardi Gras Party | February 7th

Pier 60 is ready to let the good times roll! The Pier 60 Mardi Gras party will be held in Terrill Foyer at 10:00 a.m. on February 7th. RSVP in Realm or by contacting Jeannie Duke at idil2xs@gmail.com.

Preparing for Lent | February 11th

Join us Sunday morning, February 11th at 9:30 a.m. in the Sunshine Room as we focus on preparing for the season of Lent during our Adult Forum class.

EYC "Pal" entine's Preparation Party! | February 11th

Let's spread the love, EYC! In preparation for Shrove Tuesday's Pancake Dinner, EYC will meet on February 11th at 5:30 pm and dismiss at 7:00 pm. We will eat, hang out and prepare items and activities for our parishwide Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner. Contact Callahan Thompson at youth@ascensionepiscopal.org to RSVP.

Episocpal Place Birthday Party | February 11th

Please consider volunteering to help us host the February Birthday Party for residents of Episcopal Place (low-income housing for seniors and persons with disabilities). In addition to volunteering time to help host the party, we also need decorations and baked goods. The party begins at 2:00 pm and ends at 4:00 pm. Contact kathy.lounsbury@ascensionepiscopal.org to serve those whom Jesus loves!

Episcopal 101 Class | February - April

This series is for anyone new to the Episcopal Church or for anyone returning after time away from the church. We will meet on **Sundays at 4:00 pm beginning February 11th**. With the exceptions of March 24th & 31st (no meeting!), we will continue meeting each Sunday at 4:00 through April 7th. Attending five of the seven classes is required for anyone wishing to be confirmed or received when the bishop visits on April 14th. Childcare is available. The book accompanying this series, *Walk in Love: Episcopal Beliefs and Practices*, will be provided (one book per household). Please email the Rev. Jack Alvey (jack.alvey@ascensionepiscopal.org) to enroll.

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner | EYC FUNDRAISER! | February 13th

Join us on Shrove Tuesday for a pancake dinner! There will be a pancake race, a children's parade, games, and King Cake amongst other festivities! The fun begins at 5:00 pm and we plan to wind down at 7:00 pm. The suggested donation is \$5.00 per person, or \$20 per family. We hope to see you there! All proceeds benefit Ascension's EYC (youth) program. Payments can be made at the event with cash, check or Venmo.

Ash Wednesday | February 14th

Please join us for the Imposition of Ashes with Holy Communion. Ash Wednesday Services will be held on Wednesday, February 14th at 12:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. with communion at each service.

Lenten Dinners | February 21st - March 20th (Wednesday nights)

Mark your calendars for our Lenten Dinners on Wednesday nights during... Lent! We will enjoy soup, salad and bread dinners with programming for all ages. Adults will explore the various services of Holy Week. Additional information coming soon!

"Finding God in the Suburbs" | Sunday Adult Forum | February 18th - March 24th

Mark your calendars for our next Adult Forum Sunday series- "Finding God in the Suburbs." Beginning February 18th, we will meet at 9:30 am on Sundays in the Sunshine Room as our Adult Forum kicks off a new series during Lent!

NEWS & NOTES

Ascension's Choir Needs YOU!

Ascension Choir will resume on Wednesday, January 10th at 7:00 pm in the choir room. We are open to all new singers and are in particular need of volunteer basses and altos. If you need more information, contact Mike Sparks at 205-999-6714 or mike.sparks@ascensionepiscopal.org.

Giving Hope | January

In January, we will be supporting Grace Church Food Bank. Please leave <u>non-perishable</u> food items (canned vegetables, pasta and sauce, rice, cereals, etc) in the Giving Hope Bin in Terrill Foyer. Items will be collected on <u>January 29th</u> so please bring them before then!

Giving Hope | February

Each week, members of Ascension prepare 30-35 brown bag lunches and distribute them to the homeless in the Avondale neighborhood of Birmingham on Thursday mornings. During February, the goal of our Giving Hope Outreach is to stock the pantry shelves that serve this ministry. You can help by donating peanut butter crackers, individual boxes of raisins, soft breakfast bars, 100% juice boxes/pouches, individual packages of treats, individual bags of chips, and cases of bottled water. Please put your donations in the Giving Hope bin across from the church kitchen.

Ascension Women's BIBLE STUDY Survey!

We are currently considering a weekly Bible study for women. A survey has been posted under the announcements section of the website. It can also be accessed by using the QR code displayed here.



Signup to Serve!

Are you looking for a way to serve the hungry or homeless? Check out Sign-Up Central on our website. We have feeding programs that serve the hungry in Avondale, homeless women and children, and at-risk children in our Vestavia Hills schools. Contact Andrew Ault (asault@crimson.ua.edu) to learn more about our community outreach programs and how you can help us make Christ known by our love for all.

Scan to see announcements on website

